MINUTES
CITY OF HARTFORD
JUNE 1, 2020

The City Council of the City of Hartford, Alabama, met in the conference room in city hall at
6:00 p.m. on June 1, 2020. The following members were present: Mayor Wendel Nolen, Jo Ann
Lindsey, Bobby Burks, Ken Hales, Paul Fondren and Eria Sorrells.

Others in attendance: Vicky Marsh, Annie Ward, Jerry Sorrells, Attorney Jeff Hatcher, Vernon
Alford, Neil Strickland, Zane Fowler and Melissa Clements.

Mayor Nolen called the meeting to order and Councilmember Fondren opened with prayer
followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

With the council having read the minutes from the regular meeting of May 18, 2020, Mayor
Nolen asked the wishes of the council. Councilmember Lindsey moved to approve the minutes
of May 18, 2020, which motion was seconded by Councilmember Burks. The council voted
unanimously in favor thereof.

AGENDA:
1. CHAMBER OF COMMERCE - Kelli Brannon was unable to attend the meeting.
2. CONTINUE WITH CURRENT MILLAGE RATE OF 6.8 — Councilmember Hales
made a motion to continue with the current millage rate of 6.8, which motion was
seconded by Councilmember Fondren. The council voted unanimously in favor thereof.

COUNCIL COMMENTS:

MAYOR NOLEN

eMayor Nolen set a work session for June 11, 2020 at 4:00 p.m. to review applications for
recreation director. Attorney Hatcher advised the room must be cleared if they discuss good
name and character of an applicant.

DEPARTMENT HEAD COMMENTS:
CHIEF ANNIE WARD

oChief Ward stated that the mortgage company that has the property on N. Third Ave is in the
process of selling it to Mr. Tolver. She stated she has not heard from the owner of the burnt
house on Commerce Street.

ADJOURNMENT:
With there being no other business to come before this meeting of June 1, 2020, Councilmember

Fondren moved to adjourn, which motion was seconded by Councilmember Hales. The council
voted unanimously in favor thereof,
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